Consequences of Illegible Documentation

Illegible documentation has negative consequences, to our patients and our Medicare reimbursement.  Read more.
First and foremost, documentation must be legible in order to provide the best care to our patients. Legible documentation is also important to the Medicare Program.  Medicare requires complete, accurate and legible documentation to ensure proper program payment.   

Documentation that is illegible can cause a delay in claims processing and can ultimately result in a denial of service(s).  
Handwritten documentation may be difficult to read.  This can result in varying interpretations of the clinical standing of the patient.  Faxed and copied documentation can produce blurred or incomplete information.
The Medicare Medical Review auditors depend on documentation submitted to support the services rendered and to determine the medical necessity of the services provided.  As directed in the Medicare Program Integrity Manual, these review staff will apply clinical review judgment to the submitted medical documentation to form a clinical picture of the patient. They then proceed with applying this judgment to the clinical requirements in the relevant payment/coverage policy (i.e. the applicable Local Coverage Decision or National Coverage Decision.)

Clinical review judgment does not replace illegible, poor and/or incomplete documentation.  For Medicare to consider coverage and payment, the submitted documentation must be legible, dated and authenticated, and the documentation must support the coverage/billing criteria.
To reduce the risk of financial loss, ensure the medical record contains complete, accurate and LEGIBLE documentation that supports the services provided to the patient.
